

THE SCOTTISH OFFICE

National Health Service in Scotland Management Executive

St. Andrew's House Edinburgh EH1 3DG

Dear Colleague

WORKING GROUP ON ACUTE BEDS AND THE ELDERLY TRENDS IN THE USE OF ACUTE BEDS BY THE ELDERLY THE INTERFACE BETWEEN GERIATRIC MEDICINE AND GENERAL MEDICINE

Summary

- 1. This letter attaches 2 Reports prepared by the Working Group on Acute Beds and the Elderly. The Working Group was appointed by the Scottish Health Service Advisory Council in October 1991 under the Chairmanship of Professor G D Forwell. Membership was drawn from across the Scottish Health Service and The Scottish Office.
- 2. The Reports cover trends in the use of acute beds for the elderly and guidance on the interface between geriatric medicine and general medicine.

Action

- 3. Health Boards, NHS Trusts and directly managed units are invited to take account of the findings of both Reports in the organisation of care services for the elderly.
- 4. The Reports are issued for general information and to assist the assessment and planning of service requirements and bed needs for the elderly.

Yours faithfully

WILLIAM MOYES

22 March 1994

Addressees

For action: General Managers, Health Boards

Chief Executives, and Chief Executives Designate, NHS Trusts

Unit General Managers

For information: General Manager, State Hospital

Directors of Social Work

Enquiries to:

Mrs F Cruickshanks Health Service Advisory Council Secretariat Room 215 St Andrew's House EDINBURGH EH1 3DG Tel: 031-244 2352 Fax: 031-244 2683

Further copies of the Report may be obtained from:

Mrs C Rodgers Health Service Advisory Council Secretariat Room 205 St Andrew's House EDINBURGH EH1 3DG Tel: 031-244 2348 Fax: 031-244 2683

